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"Zsuzsanna Handelsmann"  10/10/2007 11:31 am 
 
Dear Mr Nordin 
 
Thank you for your time this morning.  As explained to you I am a councillor at the Oberon Council but 
this is a private submission in my name only. 
 
Until January this year the Oberon Council had a Road Safety Officer (RSO) that we shared with 
Blayney and Bathurst.  The costs were halved 50:50 between RTA and the participating councils.  
Prior to abandoning the program the Oberon Council paid $10,810 for its share of the RSO program. 
 
In my opinion it was a grave mistake to finish with the RSO as we experience massive problems of 
road accidents, drivers' behaviour, and drink driving in the area.  The argument against the RSO was 
that road safety was not a local government issue but was a state responsibility.  Please refer to my 
email below that I sent to my councillor colleagues on this subject. 
 
Our RSO was diligent and committed and in an other email I will send a copy to you of her last 
monthly report.  I believe that this program should be reinstated as it focussed on education and 
young people.  In my involvement with the local traffic committee I have often met the police who 
thought that the RSO program was very worthwhile and should have been supported. 
 
So my recommendation is to enhance local programs like this and ensure their viability by allocating 
resources and free them from the awful wrangling between various levels of governments.  I also 
would like to add that road safety was mentioned as one of the most important community needs in 
the recently adopted "Social/Community Plan 2006 - 2010". 
 
It's worth adding that the RSO program was not thrown out because of lack of funds.  On the contrary, 
according to a recent audit by the Department of Local Government the Oberon Council needs to 
spend a bit more.  The decision had to do with the old fashioned outlook that the Council's service 
provision should not go beyond roads, rates & rubbish. 
 
Our council is slow to take up the new vision of local government as outlined by Prof. Percy Allan 
(Local Government Financial Sustainability Inquiry, 2006) and pushed by the planned local 
government reform. 
 
Yours sincerely 
Zsuzsanna Handelsmann 



----- Original Message -----  
From: "Zsuzsanna Handelsmann"  
To: "Cr. Margaret Grady"; "Cr. Keith Sullivan"; "Cr. Don Fitzpatrick", "Cr. Bob Hooper", "Cr. Bill 
Dawson", "Cr Ron Bailey". 
 
Sent: Saturday, 09 December 2006 20:12 
Subject: Road Safety Officer 
 
 
Dear Councillors 
 
In item b3 of the Staff Report for the meeting of 12/12/06 Ian Tucker recommends to proceed with the 
cancellation of the Road Safety Officer (RSO) from 31/12/06. 
 
This seems to me ignoring the media reports of terrible accidents happening far too often on our 
roads involving very young people.  The attached articles reflect some of the local views on this 
subject. Ian Tucker's objection is a "philosophical one" (his term) as he believes road safety should 
belong to the State and not to Local Government.  The prevailing political reality is that RDO-s are 
party paid by the Councils so to me this is not a good enough reason for abandoning the large scale 
education program our RSO is coordinating as per attachment b3. 
 
The two police officers I met while attending the Traffic Committee have confirmed that Oberon has 
big problems regarding driving under the influence of alcohol and drugs and they both thought it to be 
a shame to stop the RSO program. 
 
Recently the Oberon Council has been hearing more about community welfare issues by working on 
the social plan.  Educating and potentially saving the young is very much a community concern and I 
would like to see a cause more worthy than working towards preventing fatalities and injuries on the 
roads. 
 
Kind regards 
Zsuzsanna Handelsmann 
CC: copies to Cr McMahon & McCarthy 









"Zsuzsanna Handelsmann" 10/10/2007 11:34 am 
 
To be read in conjunction with my previous email. 
 
Dear Mr Nordin 
 
I have enclosed here copies of the Road Safety Officer's monthly report for November 2006 that 
formed part of the business papers discussed at the Ordinary Meeting on 12/12/2006.  The other 
attachment is the works's manager report who recommended to the Oberon Council to cancel the 
program. 
 
Kind regards 
Zsuzsanna Handelsmann 
 














